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Paseo Del Norte/I-25 Interchange Project  
Nighttime Interstate Closures 

 
 

Santa Fe – Nighttime work on the Paseo Del Norte/I-25 Interchange will result in the closure of a 
portion of Interstate 25 for the next two nights. 
 
A full closure of southbound I-25 at Paseo Del Norte will occur tonight and Friday night from 9 p.m.-5 
a.m.  This will allow crews to remove the outside girder on the Paseo Del Norte Bridge over 
southbound I-25. This particular girder had been hit and damaged from an oversize load 
traveling southbound on I-25 in the past, and the project is replacing the girder. In order to do so, 
the portion of the deck that is supported by the girder must also be replaced.  The closure of 
southbound I-25 is necessary to maintain driver safety.  
 
Tonight, traffic will exit at Paseo Del Norte and re-enter at I-25 and Paseo Del Norte.  On Friday night, 
traffic will exit at Paseo Del Norte and re-enter at San Antonio for the removal of the cantilever 
structures.  
 
Construction on the Project is subject to change without notice and weather permitting. 
 
You can get real-time information on the Project at www.paseoi25.com where you can also sign up for 
text or email updates.  
 
Anyone with questions or comments about the Project can call our hotline at 505-245-3150.  It is staffed 
during regular business hours and has recorded information on construction impacts and emergency 
contact information during evenings and weekends.  
 

### 
 
Melissa Dosher, NMDOT Public Information Officer, 827-5526 (office), 469-5698 (cell) 
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